
Kansas City Metro Blue Knights 

June 17, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order by Dusty Wallace, Sargent at Arms. 

President Bill Evans reported about the Fallen Officers Memorial ride on June 29th in St Joe with Missouri 

X Blue Knights.  Meet at the Smithville quick trip at 8:00. 

Copies of the Flyer with KC Metro Blue Knight’s information was distributed to members present. 

Bill talked about the MWRC and that no one has bid for the Spring 2020 conference.  If no one bids, then 

there will be just a President meeting. 

Tim Hicks introduced his guest, Neil Story. 

Treasurer Al Pearson reported that we have approximately $6,600. In the bank.  The information that he 

found on moving money is CD’s are 2.68% for 5 years or 1.36% for 1 year. 

Stan Rogers moved to put $2500.00 into a cd for 1 year. Tim Hicks seconded, Motion passed. 

Al Pearson handed out membership cards to those present that hadn’t received them.   

Safety Officer Stan Rogers reported that at Conference Rick McCray, regional Safety Officer said that if 

you’re in an accident to or from a meeting, to let Stan know so that he can let National know about it.  

Stan also reported that if Ride Safe bill passes that it will no longer mandatory for helmets.  Currently, in 

Kansas no helmets required except under 18, the rest under 21.  For any Blue Knights sponsored event it 

is mandatory that helmets are worn.  If you wear your color, you must wear a helmet. 

No other business. 

Next meeting July 21, Chop’s in Smithville. 

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Laura Harmon, assistant to 

Al Pearson, Secretary. 

 


